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Jill Hodges

Alaska Brain Injury Network

3745 Community Park Loop #140

Anchorage, Alaska 99501

February 10, 2009
Representative Max Gruenberg
Alaska State Legislature

Capitol Building

Juneau, Alaska 

Dear The Honorable Max Gruenberg:

Thank you for your continued concern for safety for Alaskans, as well as prevention of injury and death.  SB 72 –Child Safety Seats and Seat Belts will help prevent death as well as traumatic brain injury in children.
The Alaska Brain Injury Network is a non-profit 501 (c) 3 whose mission is to educate, plan, coordinate, and advocate for a comprehensive service delivery system for survivors of traumatic brain injury and their families.  Our vision begins with prevention.

There are 800 Alaskans each year hospitalized for more than 24 hours with a moderate to severe traumatic brain injury (Alaska Trauma Registry). Motor vehicle crashes are one of the leading causes of traumatic brain injury in Alaska.  The Alaska Brain Injury Network, “10 Year Plan for TBI in Alaska” highlights Prevention, Advocacy, and Public Awareness on pages 49-57 (http://www.alaskabraininjury.org/documents_akbrain/10%20Year%20TBI%20Plan.pdf ) with a specific objective “to prevent TBI in child occupants of motor vehicle crashes through correct booster seat use.” (attachment).
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention highlights traumatic brain injury as the ‘silent epidemic’ and a public health issue. There are many causes of traumatic brain injury and preventative factors are specific to each cause.  The CDC recommends wearing a seatbelt every time you drive and buckling children in the car using a child safety seat, booster seat, or seat belt (according to the child's height, weight, and age) (http://www.cdc.gov/ncipc/tbi/Prevention.htm).
In 2003, the Alaska Legislature passed legislation for a primary seatbelt law.  The TBI rate due to motor vehicle crashes on the highway has decreased 38% from 2001 to 2005 (attachment).  The Alaska Brain Injury Network will continue to study the TBI data to see if TBI-disability among children due to motor vehicle crashes decreases.
Thank you for your concern and your untiring pursuit of keeping Alaskans safe. You have our support.

Sincerely,

Jill Hodges

ATTACHMENT 1:

(Alaska Brain Injury Network “10 year plan for TBI in Alaska p. 55 http://www.alaskabraininjury.org/documents_akbrain/10%20Year%20TBI%20Plan.pdf )
Goal 2:  Reduce the incidence of TBI-related disability
Objectives

A. To prevent TBI in child occupants of motor vehicle crashes through correct booster seat use.

B. To prevent TBI in young Alaskans in off-road vehicle and bicycle crashes through helmet use.

C. To reduce risky behaviors among teens.

D. To prevent TBI in elders due to falls through awareness and training of long-term care, community service providers and other caretakers.

E. To prevent repetitive injuries by educating individuals with TBI, family members and others about the risk of second and third injuries.

F. To promote collaboration among prevention agencies and organizations to include TBI in the prevention message (in addition to fatalities).

G. To reduce TBI among elders due to falls.
ATTACHMENT 2:  

Primary Enforcement Seatbelt Law 
On May 1, 2003 Alaska passed a law to change their seat belt law from secondary enforcement to primary enforcement state, ie. a vehicle can be stopped solely for seat belt non-use by an occupant. A study of Alaska has seen a steady increase in seatbelt use in the last decade. In 2007 the percent use as seen in the annual observations study was 82.4%. The national rate is 82%. The NHTSA goal is 95% use.
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Source: Alaska Highway Safety Office
States with primary seat belt laws on average had seat belt use rates about 10 percentage points higher than States without primary laws in 2005.  Wearing a seat belt is the best defense for an occupant in a motor vehicle crash and the single most effective measure to prevent serious traumatic brain injury. 56% of Alaskans with TBI resulting from a motor vehicle crash on the highway were not wearing seat belts. If every state with a secondary seat belt law upgraded to primary enforcement, about 1,000 lives and $4 billion in crash costs could be saved each year.
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